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July 15, 2024 
 
Cindy Davis, Chair / ICC Nominating Committee  
c/o Will Coffman (via email: wcoffman@iccsafe.org) 
International Code Council   
900 Montclair Road  
Birmingham, AL 35213 
 
REF: Endorsement of James ‘Jim’ Sayers for ICC Board Secretary/Treasurer 
 
Dear Ms. Davis and Nominating Committee: 
 
The Eastern Oregon Building Officials Association would like to wholeheartedly 
endorse Mr. Jim Sayers for the ICC Board of Directors Secretary/Treasurer 
position. With Jim’s many years of experience in the Building Codes world, and his 
years of ICC Board experience, we feel that there is no better person for the job. 

 
Jim has been instrumental in the formation of our newly-formed association. He 
not only finds time in his busy schedule to attend our meetings, but he helped 
shape our By-Laws and performed the swearing-in ceremony for our Officers in 
October 2023. 
 
Jim’s dedication to the Building Codes industry is apparent in the countless hours 
he gives to not only his daily work duties, but to various Committees, Boards, and 
Associations in which he participates. Jim is one of those priceless individuals who 
is not just professional, but approachable. He may travel to all points of the 
Country for his profession, but he never forgets his home in rural Eastern Oregon. 
 
In closing, the Board and members of the Eastern Oregon Building Officials 
Association are honored to support Mr. Sayers in his bid for the ICC 
Secretary/Treasurer position. Please reach out if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Adele Schaffeld, CBO 
EOBO President 
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